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August 25, 2021 
  
 
Lisa Worrall 
Senior Environmental Planner 
California Energy Commission 
Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division 
1516 9th Street, MS-40,  
Sacramento, CA  95814 
 
 

RE:  City of San José Concurrence to Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program (MMRP) for the 
Great Oaks South Backup Generating Facility Small Power Plant Exemption Environmental 
Impact Report (SCH 2020100431) 

 
 
Dear Lisa Worrall, 
 
Thank you for including the City of San José Planning, Building, and Code Enforcement Department in 
the environmental review process for the subject project. The Planning Division oversees the City's 
General Plan and zoning policies; review applications for planning permits; and engage the community 
on development proposals. The following comments are based on our review of the Mitigation 
Monitoring and Reporting Program (MMRP).  
 
The City concurs with the MMRP, including the edits to MM GHG-1, dated August 18, 2021. Further, the 
City will serve as the enforcement agency for the MMRP, ensuring the Great Oaks South Data Center 
complies with all requirements outlined in the MMRP.  
 
Thank you for including the City of San José in the environmental review process. Should you have any 
questions regarding this letter, please contact Adam Petersen, contract environmental planner at 
adam.petersen@sanjoseca.gov.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Keyon, Principal Planner 

David Keyon
8/25/21


